DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 24 JULY AT 7.25 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

Present: Cllr Worster took the Chair 

Committee Members Present:

Cllr Bond
Cllr Cox 

Cllr Digby 
Cllr Fox

Cllr Jones
Cllr Kiff

Cllr Oxby
Cllr Palmer

Cllr Partel

There was one member of the public in attendance.

1.
Apologies: There were no apologies
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

Cllr Worster commended the draft Minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 26 June 2017 for APPROVAL without amendment. APPROVED by a show of hands. The Minutes were duly signed.

3.
Matters for Discussion

Cllr Worster drew the Committee’s attention to a spreadsheet produced by Cllrs Jones, Oxby, Palmer and Partel which will be regularly circulated to all Cllrs. This will contain full details of all planning applications in the town, information about appeals, names of planning officers and amendments to plans.
The Town Clerk drew the Committee’s attention to a planning notice which had only just appeared outside Church Farm Holiday Park. She said it related to an application on which the Planning Committee had already deliberated and was at a loss to understand why a second notice for the same application had been posted. Cllr Worster described it as yet another example of mismanagement by SCDC.
3.1
Brickfields Appeal
The Town Clerk reported that after lengthy discussions with Cllr Bond, the 34-page submission by the consultant appointed by the Council had been lodged with the Planning Inspectorate just before the appeal process deadline. However, two hours before the deadline, the Planning Inspectorate announced a two-week extension to the appeal process.
Cllr Bond was disappointed that an area of SSSI land adjacent to the Brickfields site had been levelled to provide parking facilities for trailers used by vintage car enthusiasts who had recently visited the town. 
4.
New Planning Business

Cllr Kiff drew attention to the number of bicycles chained to street furniture advertising cycle hire. He felt they represented a hazard to pedestrians, mobility scooter users and made the town look unsightly. Cllr Worster suggested that as the issue concerned highways, it should be raised at the next Council Meeting when County Councillor Russ Rainger would be in attendance. Cllr Harris agreed the bikes were a nuisance and the Town Clerk said the trader concerned did remove them when asked. Cllr Bond suggested this could be added to a list of potential bye-laws but warned the process of creating new bye-laws was lengthy and expensive.
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 7.40 pm.

